
NOTES: 
 
 ClassNK Technical Information is provided only for the purpose of supplying current information to its readers. 
 ClassNK, its officers, employees and agents or sub-contractors do not warrant the accuracy of the information contained 

herein and are not liable for any loss, damage or expense sustained whatsoever by any person caused by use of or 
reliance on this information. 

 Back numbers are available on ClassNK Internet Homepage (URL: www.classnk.or.jp). 

Subject  

 
Technical 

Information 

Additional information for "Final 2013 Vessel General 
Permit issued by US Environmental Protection agency" 

     
   No. TEC-0981 
   Date 29 January 2014 
To whom it may concern 

2013 Vessel General Permit (herein after, 2013VGP) for discharges of pollutants incidental to their 
normal operation of vessels has been enforced by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (herein 
after, EPA) since December 19, 2013. 
It was notified that "ballast water numeric discharge limitations and implementation schedule of 
2013VGP are aligned with that of USCG rules (refer to Technical Information TEC-0968)" and 
"USCG published the Policy letter regarding the provision to grant a method to make request of 
extension to the implementation schedule for ballast water management discharge standards for 
vessels using USCG approved ballast water management systems (refer to Technical Information 
TEC-0971)". 
 
At this time, Enforcement Response Policy was published as attached, which shows that where USCG 
has granted an extension to the implementation schedule for ballast water management discharge 
standards for vessels using USCG approved ballast water management systems as provided in 
33CFR151.1513 and 151.2036, that information will be considered by EPA. 
Highlight of the Enforcement Response Policy is as following: 
 
･ An extension granted by USCG to the implementation schedule for ballast water management 

system will be considered by EPA, and in that case, EPA will take into account conditions 
expressed in the USCG's extension letter (i.e. the vessel conducts complete ballast water 
exchange in an area 200 nautical miles from any shore prior to discharging ballast water in the 
waters of United States, adhere to the Coast Guard's ballast water management plan as well as to 
recordkeeping and reporting provisions). 

 
And, additional information obtained by correspondence with EPA regarding application of 2013VGP 
is as following: 
 
･ When a vessel discharges ballast water, bilgewater or graywater etc. at any time within 3 nm from 

shore, then they would need to comply with the applicable requirements in the 2013VGP , that is, 
when a vessel does not discharge ballast water, bilgewater or graywater etc. at any time while 
operating within 3 nm from shore, then the requirements do not apply, including the monitoring 
requirements for new build vessels in section 2.2.2.1 and 2.2.15.2 and the ballast water 
requirements in 2.2.3.5.1 of 2013 VGP 

(To be continued) 
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For any questions about the above, please contact: 
 
NIPPON KAIJI KYOKAI (ClassNK) 
Machinery Department, Administration Center Annex, Head Office 
Address: 3-3 Kioi-cho, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 102-0094, Japan 
Tel.: +81-3-5226-2022 / 2023 
Fax: +81-3-5226-2024 
E-mail: mcd@classnk.or.jp 

Attachment: 

1. Enforcement Response Policy for EPA's 2013 Vessel General Permit: Ballast Water Discharges 
and U.S. Coast Guard Extensions under 33 C.F.R. Part 151 
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